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Queensland Government Response to Palliative and community care in Queensland: towards person-centred care, Report 22, Health and Community Services Committee
Minister for Health

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Legislative Assembly referred the palliative care services and home and community care inquiry to the Health and Community Services Committee on 7 June 2012. The Committee submitted its report to the Legislative Assembly on 17 May 2013.  According to the Parliament of Queensland Act 2001, the Premier or the relevant Minister must table a response to the Legislative Assembly/Clerk within three months after the report is tabled. 
2. The Committee Report makes 63 recommendations.  The Government’s response to the recommendations in this Report re-enforces its commitment to the delivery of effective, efficient and accessible palliative and community care services to Queensland.  It demonstrates what activity is currently occurring which addresses some of the Committee’s recommendations and also provides an opportunity to further consider and address some of the ongoing challenges associated with the delivery of palliative and community care services.
3. The palliative care responses were developed in light of the Blueprint for better healthcare in Queensland and the recent reforms to the public health system in Queensland that enable the Hospital and Health Services, working with their key stakeholders and local communities, more flexibility to design and implement innovative responses to address local priorities.
4. The Department of Health has commenced the development of an end of life health care strategy, which will consider aspects of palliative care. It is expected that this strategy will be finalised in early 2014. The strategy is intended to inform local health service planning which will be undertaken by individual Hospital and Health Services. 
5. The aged and disability care sector is currently undergoing reform with the Commonwealth taking on full responsibility for home and community care services for people aged 65 and over (50 and over for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people) and the Queensland Government being responsible for the care of disabled people aged under 65 (or under 50 for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people). In addition, the Queensland Government has committed to the progressive rollout of DisabilityCare Australia, the national disability insurance scheme (NDIS), commencing on 1 July 2016 and covering all eligible people by 1 July 2019.
6. Cabinet endorsed for tabling to the Legislative Assembly the proposed Government response to the recommendations of the Health and Community Services Committee Report 22 Palliative and community care in Queensland: towards person-centred care.

7. Attachments
· Health and Community Services Committee Report 22 Palliative and community care in Queensland: towards person-centred care 
· Government response to the recommendations of the Health and Community Services Committee Report 22
